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WOODHULL PLANNING BOARD 

MINUTES FOR APRIL 3, 2023 

Date: April 3, 2023 

Time: 5:30 pm 

Facilitator: Mary Shupp 

In Attendance 

Members Present: Mary Shupp, Joan Watkins, Terry Symonds   Members Absent: 

Steve Friends, Terri Farrand 

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes were read and approved for the March 6,2023 meeting. Leslie Smith made 

the motion to approve the minutes and Joan Watkins seconded the motion.  

Treasures Report 

Leslie Smith reported that there is $2130.00 in the Hometown Hero Account plus a 

check for $113.00 to be deposited. $514.00 invoice from Display Sales for Banners that 

were ordered. There is $6871.81 in the Playground Account plus a deposit for $24.58. 

Terri Symonds made the motion to approve the minutes and Joan Watkins seconded the 

motion.  

New Planning Board Members:   

Contact was made with Roger Gunn about joining the Planning Board and he is 

interested.  

Playground 

Mary Shupp reported that the Town Board plans to put fencing around the playground. 

The highway department will assist with the surfacing materials.  

under the equipment. She will ask the Board about lighting for lighting for the 

Playground as a project. Mary Shupp will ask Town Board where we stand with fencing 

and surfacing materials.  

 

Planters 

The Planning Board decided to purchase the flowers for the town planters and ask girl 

Scouts to help plant.  
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Cemeteries 

A cleanup date for the two cemeteries:  Red School House Road and Norway Ridge was 

decided for April 15, 2023, we will meet at 2:00 pm at the Red School House Road 

Cemetery. Mary Shupp will send a Press Release to the Addison Post and put it on our 

Facebook Page.  

 

Hometown Hero Banners 

Order has been placed and the Highway Department will put up banners when the 

County Lift is available,  

 

Food Truck 

Joanie reported that Steuben County will provide fresh fruit and vegetable truck once a 

month in Woodhull. The Dates will be Each Thursday in July and August at the Town 

Hall.  

 

Comprehensive Study 

Cornell University students will be working on this in the next several months. 

 

Folding Chairs for Pick Center 

The folding chairs that were purchased for the Pick Center are being cleaned up by kids 

that are doing community service when this is done, we can have a painting Bee to paint 

them.  

 

Shoe Drive 

The Shoe Drive is under way and will go on until the end of May. A drive through is 

planned for Saturday Apil 15 from 9-noon.  

 

Money Making Opportunities 

It was discussed to either have a BaKe Sale or Chicken BBQ on Memorial Day  

Next Meeting 

The next meeting will be Monday, June 5, 2023   


